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This month has been very fruitful for the ministry here in Bello, Colombia. We have been blessed to

witness the Lord working in the hearts of the people. Several individuals have come to know Christ as

their Savior and have begun getting involved in the church. We've also had several people start

discipleship classes, and we've watched the spiritual atmosphere of the church grow and flourish.

From June 2nd to the 10th, Eastside Baptist Church came and was a tremendous help to us. During

their visit, we hosted a medical clinic. While the doctor saw patients throughout the day, we had the
opportunity to witness to them, share the gospel, and invite them to church. During that time, we

handed out approximately 4,000 invitations to the people of Bello, and seven individuals made
professions of faith. We are incredibly grateful for their efforts, their visit, and the encouragement they

brought to our ministry.

From June 19th to the 28th, Ada Baptist Temple joined us in ministry. While they were here, they
hosted a puppet show, taught English classes, gave out balloons, sang, preached, taught lessons, and
shared powerful testimonies. Once again, we handed out about 4,000 invitations in Bello and another

4,000 in Caldas. As a result, three people made professions of faith, and several others had important

conversations about eternal security and received clarity. Though it was a busy and exhausting week,

we are thankful for God's blessings through it all.

After their departure, we immediately saw the fruit of their labor. That following Sunday, we had a

record attendance, and ten visitors joined us for church. One of the new converts even arrived early to

help sweep and prepare the church for the service. I also began discipleship with three new men, and I

ask for your prayers as we study the Bible together one-on-one for spiritual growth in there walk with

Christ.

Finally, please continue to pray as we raise funds for our new church building. This location will place

us within walking distance of over 12,000 people who currently do not have access to a solid, Bible-
preaching church. Your support and prayers are deeply appreciated as we move forward in faith.

Salvation for

Colombia

Mailing/ Support Address

Vision Baptist Missions

č/o Chestley Howell

P.O. Box 647

Dawsonville, GA 30534

Contact Information:

chestleyhowell@gmail.com

salvationforcolombia.com

https://visionmissions.org/givel

Sending Church:

Vision Baptist Church

Alpharetta, GA

Pastor Trent Cornwell

(770) 456-5881


